
Board of Directors Meeting – March 25, 2025 

The March 25 Texas District Board of Directors meeting began with a devotion led by David 
Baldner, followed by the approval of the consent agenda. President Newman provided an 
update on his activities, noting that the Constitution Committee will complete its work at 
the end of his term, with Area C designated for the following committee members.  

During General Session 1, the board reviewed the Synod visitation from the January 
meeting, appointed a new assistant secretary, discussed updates and resolutions from the 
Texas District Floor Committees, and addressed circuit exceptions and combinations.  

After a break, Linga Hagge presented the financial report, and Becca Jones provided an 
update on Texas CEF. Rev. Dr. Jon Braunersreuther, the districtwide strategist, and Lisa 
Candido, the external relations director, shared brief reports. The Mission and Ministry 
Report and Evangelist reports were included in the written board packet.  

The board confirmed that the May and July meetings will occur at the Mission Support 
Center. The meeting concluded with an executive session. 


